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17.MARCH.C

Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of an Extraordinary Council meeting held on 9 March 2017 at 7.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, T. Beckett, K. Brown, S. Glover, R. Hughes, D. Minnery (Mayor), L. Ridgway, V. Taylor.
Also present: 1 member of the public and 1 member of the press.

Clerks:
Town Clerk and Assistant Clerk.
1.EC

APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors J. Beckett, D. Erwin, M. Erwin, J. Gough, R. Smith and M. Whittle.

2.EC

DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests declared.

3.EC

Standing Order 6(m), (n), (o) and (p)
Councillor Minnery proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:
‘No speech by a mover of a motion shall exceed three minutes. The mover of a motion or the mover of an amendment shall have a right to reply, not exceeding two minutes. No speaker shall exceed three minutes.’

‘Where a series of amendments to an original motion are carried, the mover of the original motion shall have a right of reply in respect of the substantive motion at the very end of debate and immediately before it is put to the vote.’

‘Subject to standing orders 6(m) and (n) above, a councillor may not speak further in respect of any one motion except to speak once on an amendment moved by another councillor or to make a point of order or to give a personal explanation.’

‘During the debate of a motion, a councillor may interrupt only on a point of order or a personal explanation and the councillor who was interrupted shall stop speaking. A Councillor raising a point of order shall identify the standing order which he considers has been breached or specify the irregularity in the meeting he is concerned by.’ 

To suspend the above Standing Orders to allow members the freedom to speak on the following item: 4.
4.EC

Shropshire Local Plan review
The Mayor said he would appreciate some feedback on the Local Plan review. Members have all been issued a copy with their agendas so they could read through the consultation paper before the meeting.
He informed members that he himself is a cabinet member at Shropshire Council so will not be voting on this item.

He asked for comments on the following key issues:

Housing Requirements

Councillor Hughes said he attended a parish meeting at Stoke-on-Tern last night; there are some development issues that could affect Market Drayton.
He said that there are two large sites in the County to go into the Local Plan review. One is the Barracks at Tern Hill in Stoke on Tern parish and the other is the Power Station in Bridgnorth.

He said it didn’t seem fair that these development sites  be used  as windfall. They should be used against Stoke on Tern and Market Drayton’s housing allocations.

It would be useful to work with Stoke on Tern on this issue to come up with the best solution for the area.

The Mayor thought this would be a good idea.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:
To work with Stoke on Tern parish on any development plans for the Barracks at Tern Hill.
Housing Requirement
Councillor Aldcroft said he thought the ‘Moderate Growth’ option was the preferred choice as further growth would put too much strain in the town’s infrastructure.
Councillor Hughes supports Councillor Aldcroft comments.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:
To support option 1: Moderate Growth.
Distribution of housing

There was a discussion about the distribution of housing sites.

Councillor Taylor said when the Barracks at Tern Hill are developed on it is Market Drayton who will need to provide services for the new residents.
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:

That SC should include in the Local Plan review the site at Tern Hill Barracks as part of the site allocation for housing for the area of Stoke on Tern and Market Drayton.
Councillor Taylor said housing should be built to suit local need. To enable our local residents to stay in the area.

Design and Scale
Members agreed that new housing should be of a type to suit the local work force and the aging community.

There is a shortage of single storey dwellings ie bungalows in the town. 

Councillor Ridgway said more assisted living accommodation would be welcome as would retirement villages. They work well in other parts of the county and there is no reason they should not work well in Market Drayton.

Councillor Glover agreed and said retirement villages offer a safe and secure environment.

Councillor Taylor said affordable housing and social housing is very much needed in the town.

Councillor Hughes said homes should be built to DDA requirements.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:

That housing should be suitable for the local work force. There should be a minimum of 20% of single storey homes such as bungalows and to achieve this it would be acceptable to have a slightly less open space as the open space does not always have a positive effect and only benefits the housing in the surrounding area.

All homes should be built to DDA requirements.

More assisted living developments in the town as well as retirement villages.

Housing should be affordable for local residents with shared ownership supported.

Homes should be energy neutral

Strategic options for economic growth
Councillor Aldcroft said High Growth seems more of an aspiration and thought Council should choose Signficant Growth.
Councillor Ridgway asked if it could be asked at SC level as to why the new Tern Valley Industrial estate is not attracting new businesses, has there been any publicity work to try and attract new business to the town.

Councillor Hughes said he was aware of a few issues on the estate with Wi-Fi connection and there is only enough electricity source for lights and very little else.

Members agreed the planning restrictions on both Tern Valley Business Park and Sych Farm needs amending to allow for other types of businesses to operate in Market Drayton.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:
To support Option: Significant Growth. 
Councillor Ridgway said new houses are going up and feels there is no infrastructure looked at such as roads and no significant investment for additional traffic on the roads.
The Mayor said Town Council currently have two potential sites outside of the town boundary.

Councillor Aldcroft said investment in businesses and housing has been spoken about but he feels there has been no mention about rail and thought it was about time the town had a rail link.
The Mayor said this is a good point.

Councillor Ridgway asked if Shropshire Council have surveyed what business the town needs.

Councillor Hughes said there had been talks with Shropshire Council about the fact that trade retail is needed such as plumbing supplies because currently we have to go out of town to purchase them.  He also though having retail units on the outside of the town will not cause any damage to the town centre shops because they can retail in different things.

Councillor Ridgway said the road network is one of this towns strengths; we are very central and have links to major road systems. 

Councillor Hughes agreed.  He said the town has easy access routes to three airports and feels no one at Shropshire Council are promoting Market Drayton.
Councillor Hughes said Tern Valley and Sych Farm  needs opening up to other businesses for retail use and amended planning restrictions to be put in place.

Councillor Ridgway asked if Shropshire Council have a list of business wanting to trade.

The Mayor said he could ask the new Economic Head at Shropshire Council to come along to a meeting within the next two months.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:
That planning restrictions on Tern Valley and Sych Farm business parks needed amending to allow for other types of businesses to operate in Market Drayton.
Call for Sites
Councillor Hughes suggested using the information gathered from the Neighbourhood Plan process. To include the moving of Greenfields, the Marina area and that the Greenfields site is used to facilitate the move to Longford.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Ridgeway seconded and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:
That the sports and recreation facilities at Greenfields is to be re located to Longford.

The Greenfields site to be used for the development of housing to facilitate the new sports development at Longford and to provide the necessary infrastructure improvements required.

A Marina to be developed at Victoria Farm, to provide employment and encourage visitors to the town of Market Drayton. Additional housing site adjacent to the Marina site.

This development is adjacent to the urban development of Market Drayton with minimal impact on open green fields.



The meeting concluded at 7.56 pm.
Chairman
……………………………………………….

Date

………………………………..


